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Principal’s Message 

It is hard to believe that we are sending out the last newsletter of the school year.  We feel very fortunate 
this year that we have our students and staff in the building together as we finish off another very 
successful yet unusual school year.  Although we are not spending the last two weeks of the school year 
the same as we would some years, teachers and staff have many exciting events planned for students to 
engage in as we approach the end of a very interesting year at École Sifton School.   
 
The next two weeks will be busy ones as students complete their course work, and teachers and staff 
prepare report cards and plan year end activities.  The last day of classes for our ECS classes are June 
16th and 17th and for our grade one to five classes is  Tuesday, June 29th.    Our ECS classes will enjoy a 
pizza lunch on their last day of classes and students in grades one to five will enjoy pizza on Friday, June 
25th.  Our grade five farewell celebration will take place on Monday, June 28th.  Students will enjoy lunch 
from East Side Marios and their goodbye video prepared by Mrs. Barclay.  All classes will celebrate their 
successes this year with awards presented by their teacher on the last day of classes.  Report cards will go 
home with students on the 29th.  This is also the last operational day of the school year.  The school will not 
be open on Wednesday, June 30th.  Report cards not sent home on the 29th will be mailed to families.   
 
We always have mixed feelings as we approach the end of a school year.  Although we are excited for the 
holidays, we are sad to say goodbye to staff and students who will not be back in the fall.  We have several 
staff members to say goodbye to this year, many who were filling temporary positions.  We would like to 
take this opportunity to thank our educational assistants Akasia Thorpe, Katelyn Kelly and Colleen 
Swedberg for all their hard work and support of our students this year.  We are also sad to advise that 
Nathalie Bernard and Ramona Parent-Boyd, who were both away on leaves this year, will not be returning 
in the fall.  We wish them all the best in their future endeavors.  In addition we would like to thank Monsieur 
Baile, Madame Kendal, Madame Isabel, and Monsieur Yvetaud for the great work they did in the 
classrooms they taught this year.  We are also sad to say goodbye to Miss Kayla who has been part of our 
Pre K program at École Sifton School for many years.  Miss Kayla is taking on a new challenge in another 
BRSD school this fall.  From all of the staff at École Sifton School, we want to thank you.  It was a pleasure 
having you as a part of our school community and we wish you all the best.   To our grade five students, 
and any other students leaving École Sifton School this year, we wish you all the best at your new school in 
the fall.  We hope you always look back with fond memories of your time here.    We hope that you all stop 
by in the future and keep us updated on what you have done since leaving our school.   
 
As we finalize our plans for the coming school year, we are pleased to have our homeroom assignments 
set for the fall.  Please see information later in this newsletter regarding homeroom teachers for the 2021-
22 school year.  Students will be going to visit their homeroom teacher and classroom on the last day of 
classes.   
 
We did it!!!  At the beginning of this school year I know that we all had lots of questions regarding the year 
that lay ahead of us.  We wondered what the year would look like, would we remain in classes, would we 
finish our school year like last year?  Looking back, it has been a very challenging year but also a very 
rewarding one.  Our students, staff and families have demonstrated such resiliency and flexibility.  Our 
students have demonstrated growth that goes far beyond academics and things typically learned in a 
classroom.  We are so appreciative of the support and patience that our families have demonstrated as we 
adjusted protocols and routines to keep our school community safe.  For this we cannot thank you 
enough.  Although we do not know exactly what our fall reentry will look like, there is far less unknown than 
we had entering this school year.  We wish all of our students, staff and their families a wonderful relaxing 
and rejuvenating summer break.  Have a great summer and we look forward to reconnecting with you in the 
fall!! 
 



 

To order go to your online account at Sifton.brsd.ab.ca go to “Quick Links” and then “Online Payments and 

Orders”. Funds raised will go towards new jerseys for our school.  

https://www.brsd.ab.ca/families/online-payments-ordering


 

Important Dates 

June 18 - All library books due back  

June 21 - At-home Learners textbook drop off 

June 25 - Early Learning Preschool Last day 

June 25 - Pizza Lunch for Grade 1-5 Students 

June 29 - Last Day for students & staff 

September 7—First Day back for Students 

Sept 7 - Apple Fundraiser Orders Due Online 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 Classroom Teachers 

Kindergarten Ms. Michelle Broekhuizen 

Maternelle Mme Alyx Urkow  

Grade 1 English Mrs. Kelly  

Grade 1 FIM 2 Classes Mme Lowe & Mme Bird  

Grade 2 English Mrs. Myck  

Grade 2 FIM 2 Classes Mme Rostad & Mme Sears 

Grade 3 English Mr. Elaschuk  

Grade 3 FIM M. Zoukekang 

Grade 4 English Mr. Heidt  

Grade 4 FIM Mme Maisonneuve  

Grade 5 English Mrs. Barclay  

Grade 5 FIM Mme Jutai  

Supply Lists for 2021-2022 

are available on our website 

https://www.brsd.ab.ca/families/transportation/registration
https://sifton.brsd.ab.ca/families/supplies-lists


 

Library News  

The last day to take out library books was Friday, June 11. All library books are due back to 

the Library Learning Commons by Friday, June 18. 

At-Home Learning students please return all library books and text books to Sifton on 

Monday, June 21. There will be bins placed outside the school (weather pending) for you 

to place your returned books.  Grade 5 At-Home learning students be sure to pick up your 

package from your at-home learning teacher when you bring your textbooks back! 

 

Any library books or text books not returned to the 

school will be charged to your Rycor account.  

 

 

Summer Reading Options 

Our school’s Tumblebooks subscription is active over the summer.  There are many books 

in English and French for you to enjoy.  Click on the Tumblebooks link to get started (if you 

don’t remember the school username and password please ask your child’s teacher) . 

 

BRSD has a subscription to SORA. The online reading app. Each student has anytime access 

to many great books. Students use their BRSD  email address and  password to access the 

app .  Click the SORA picture link to get started . SORA also has a summer reads program 

running right now called “Sweet Reads” with great books that are only available for the 

summer. 

https://www.tumblebooklibrary.com/Default.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
https://soraapp.com/welcome


 

May ROAR Draw Winners! 

Thank you to ALL of our students for showing their ROAR every day! 



 



 



 



 

https://camrosefcss.ca/funded-programs/oscar-out-of-school-care/registration-forms/


 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/12ErUS0zZMjggVO2Fo7aUHvXndK7s1Xxp/view?usp=sharingC:/Users/RBonzi/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://mailchi.mp/ee72ebf5388e/cpf-alberta-january-communiqu-14532111?e=53f07931d8


 


